
WEEKLY FOCUS                     Friday 17th June 2022 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

‘Surely, Allah forgives all sins. Indeed He is the most Forgiving, the Merciful' (Quran 39:53).’ 

Our school value this half term is forgiveness.  In Collective Worship we have been thinking about different 

parables that teach this value – and how hard it can be to show forgiveness when we feel angry or hard done 

by!  Our school behaviour policy reflects the value of forgiveness.  When children fall out or make mistakes, we use 

restorative justice questioning to encourage them to reflect on their actions.  This helps them to become better at 

resolving conflict themselves and develop strategies for settling disagreements. 

We have had a successful week of sport at school – our cricket team has progressed to the county finals and our 

swimmers came third in a swimming gala at Guildford Spectrum on Saturday evening.  We are now looking 

forward to Sports day which is fast approaching!  

I hope you have a lovely weekend and look forward to seeing you at the summer fair on Saturday afternoon. 

Kind regards, 

Mrs Wand 

DATES FOR 18TH JUNE—25TH JUNE 

Saturday 18th June PTA Summer Fair, 12noon—3pm, Horsell Junior School 

Monday 20th June Year 4 depart for residential trip. Children should enter via the bungalow entrance and 

take their luggage directly to the hall at 8:30am.  Coaches are due to depart approx. 

09:15 

Year 5 concert for parents, 14:30 

Year 3 Skills: please wear PE kit and bring skills kit as appropriate. 

Tuesday 21st June Year 6 Leavers’ Service, Guildford Cathedral 

Wednesday 22nd June Year 5 visit to Shah Jahan mosque 

District Athletics, year 6, by invitation,  12:30—15:00 

Year 4 return from Hooke Court.  Estimated arrival time 15:30. 

Friday 24th June Year 4 Skills: please wear PE kit to school and bring skills kit as appropriate.  Year 3 

should wear school uniform. 

MEETINGS WITH TEACHERS  

We value the relationship that we have with our parents.  If you 
want to discuss your child with a teacher, please make an 
appointment.  This ensures that there is sufficient time for a 
meaningful discussion.  

ROWAN CLASS ASSEMBLY 

Please note Rowan class assembly has been 

rescheduled for Friday 8th July at 8:55am. 

School lunches should be booked 8 days in advance.  Please book lunches for 28th June—1st July by Sunday 19th 

June.  If you have booked to the end of June, please make sure you have booked lunch for Friday 1st July. 



Swimmer of the Week  

 

Ruggero, Willow  
For determination and learning to swim on 

his front.  Well done! 

SKILLS VOLUNTEERS 

We are still in need of volunteers for the following dates: 

Mondays:  Cookery 20/6, 27/6, 4/7, 11/7, 18/7 

  Forest school 27/6, 4/7, 11/7, 18/7 

Thursdays:  Cookery 23/6, 30/6, 14/6 

  Forest school 7/4 

Fridays: Cookery 8/7 

   

Volunteers do not need a DBS or any experience, and can 

volunteer in any class or year group. 

If you are able to help, please contact the school office on 

01483761531 or email office@horsell-junior.surrey.sch.uk 

 

 

On Saturday 11th June, the Horsell CofE Swimming 

Team competed in the WASPs school swimming gala.  

Everyone did a fantastic job and did our school 

proud.  We came third overall and won lots of 1st, 

2nd and 3rd place medals individually. 

Children from all years took part and had loads of 

fun!  The races were: front crawl, backstroke, fly, 

breaststroke and multiple relays. 

“It was great, I enjoyed it because we got to repre-

sent the school”, Sam, year 5. 

“I felt nervous at first but after I really enjoyed it”, 

Lexi, year 3 

“It was fun, exciting and a good experience”, year 4 

swimmers 

“We had an amazing time!”, Gabi and Millie, year 6 

Thank you to all pupils that took part and our teach-

ers who supported us in the competition.  We are 

looking forward to receiving our medals and awards. 

By Millie and Gabi, year 6 swim team 


